
 
 

 
 
6 November 2021 
 
Re: Statement of support from The Good Lobby Profs 
 
Dear Judge Niklas-Bibik,  
 
We are writing to you on behalf of The Good Lobby Profs, a team of 60+ academic experts 
specialising inter alia in rule of law matters, to express our support in the face of the 
sustained and grossly unlawful state-sponsored harassment and sanction you have faced for 
seeking to refer questions to the European Court of Justice as well as implement the 
judgments of the European Court of Justice and the European Court of Human Rights. 
 
We commend your professionalism, and commitment to the rule of law in the face of such 
adversity and sustained attacks.  
 
We stand in solidarity with you and all of the brave and independent judges of Poland who 
remain faithful to their judicial oaths, the Polish Constitution and their legal duties under the 
EU Treaties and the European Convention on Human Rights.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

                       
 
Prof. Laurent Pech        Prof. Alberto Alemanno       Dr. Joelle Grogan    Prof. John Morijn 

 
 

acting on behalf of The Good Lobby Profs 
 


